
 REPORT 
 Public Works and Operations 

TO:  Mayor and Members of Council 

FROM: Ben Kester, Director of Public Works and Operations 

DATE: August 8, 2022 

REPORT: PWO-47/22   FILE NO.  

________________________________________________________________ 

SUBJECT: No Parking Zone 
________________________________________________________________ 

BACKGROUND: 

In the last month, the developer on Elgin Park Drive has built a MUP (multi use path) 
on the south side of Elgin Park Drive.  The new path crosses the existing trail that 
crosses Elgin Park Drive.  The area east of the end of the new guiderail needs to be 
posted “No Parking” otherwise people will start parking on the MUP. 

DISCUSSION: 

No Parking signs need to be posted from Howard Williams Court to the west 50 m 
and to the east of Howard Williams Court 50 m.  This will also prevent anyone from 
parking in the sight lines of anyone pulling out onto Elgin Park Drive. 

RECOMMENDATION 

THAT Report PWO-47/22 Ben Kester, Director of Public Works and Operations be 
received for information; 

AND THAT Council direct the Clerk’s Department prepare the necessary by-law. 

Respectfully Submitted by:  

Ben Kester, C.E.T., CRS-S 
Director of Public Works and Operations 


